Graduate Programs Council (GPC)

Minutes for November 1, 2006

I. Attendance

Present: Angeloni, Bakewell-Sachs, Compte, Dacosta, D’Addona, Hydro, Leake, Lindberg, Rao, Schupsky, Seto

Excused: Watson-Cotton

II. Approval of Minutes from October 18, 2006

Minutes were approved with corrections. 

III. New Business: Guest speaker Lisa Angeloni, Dean of Admissions

Dean Angeloni reported that the domestic graduate office has been moved to the Admission office in Loser. The global graduate office has been moved to the Office of Global Programs with Karen Jenkins. The thought was to merge the domestic graduate office to the Office of Admissions for support and greater recruitment. There has not been an effort in the past to recruit graduate students and advertise graduate programs. The question-How can we recruit students and build interest?-was raised. A number of advertisements have been placed for the Nov. 12 Open House. There are already 35 people registered. Applications have increased recently. The deadline has been extended. Dean Angeloni asks that we consider programs and capacity issues, as well as community needs. A graduate education study group has been created by Provost Paul. Dean Angeloni stressed the need to increase recruitment, and to have a good infrastructure in place before decisions are made regarding the status of any programs. Rao asked whether it would be possible to modify recruitment efforts tailored to the various fields. Angeloni responded that this would be done eventually. 

Leake asked if it is possible to gauge the interest for the more advanced level graduate programs which are currently not accepting applications. 

Lindberg asked if the application system will change. Currently students apply through TESS; however, this is only through January. This will be through a new vendor. Possibility of online chats for recruitment between prospective students and a faculty member are being explored. Special Admits will now be referred to as Non-matriculated students. 

Seto asked if the creation of a brochure is possible. There is a small publications budget. Brochure would be a useful recruitment tool. Hydro will send the English program brochure as a template. Leake asked about the possibility of graduate housing, perhaps through the TSC Corporation and houses in the community as this could strengthen our recruitment potential. 

Angeloni asked about interest in creating more 5-5 ½ year programs. We have a built in cohort of very talented students. They could be admitted directly into the program at the time of admission, as long as they maintain GPA and related requirements. 

Lindberg asked if there is a budget to do targeted advertising. Angeloni suggested that requests for targeted advertising be sent to Susan Hydro.

IV. Graduate Dean’s Report

Bakewell-Sachs reported that the issue of tutoring for graduate students was raised at the Deans’ Council, as well as the question of what graduate student fees are used for.

V. Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies’ Report

Hydro reviewed the chart of current applications of admission. To date, there are 262 applicants for matriculation. This exceeds the number of applications from last spring.   She also showed two advertisements being placed for the Graduate Open House and the Application deadline. Hydro reported that the GRE score scales are being changed. Information will be disseminated on the ETS website to be able to compare the two score scales. 

VI. Old Business

A. Course Approval Guidelines

The council reviewed the draft Process for Approval of Graduate Courses and Programs. The subcommittee used the undergraduate template for the approval process for transformed courses and modified accordingly, adding the step to include review by the GPC.

Following discussion, the process was amended to include having the respective School Dean submit the approved course to Academic Affairs and Records and Registration to be entered into the system. 

Various additional modifications were made, such as the suggestion that course proposals be submitted electronically to the GPC Chair at least two weeks prior to consideration. The Chair will then send to the entire group. The revised draft will be sent electronically to GPC members for review and comment. The new process document should be sent to the Council of Deans for consideration and to Steering. 

VII. Next meeting

The meetings originally scheduled on November 15th for the sub groups will be deferred in order to continue consideration of the Process of Approval of Graduate Courses and Programs and Elements for a Graduate Course Syllabus documents. 

VIII. Meeting Adjourned at 2:50

Respectfully submitted, 

Deborah Compte

